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From the Principal Mç »Ùçß 

Farewell  

Mrs Hewson!          

 

Last Friday we farewelled Mrs Jayde Hewson as she leaves 
our school to take up the Principal position at Singleton 
Primary School. Thank you to Mrs Jones and some of our 
talented Year 6 students who created a skit to sum up Mrs 
IŜǿǎƻƴΩǎ ǘƛƳŜ ŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ We wish Mrs Hewson every 
success in the future.  

I will be in the Principal position until the end of 
the term, while a recruitment process for a new 
substantive Principal is completed. I look 
forward to working with all students, staff and 
community members during this time.  

Also joining the Administration team is Sarah Eley, who will 
be Acting Deputy Principal for Term 2.  Welcome to the team Sarah! 

UP & COMING EVENTS 
MON TUE WED THUR FRI 

20 MAY 
 

NAPLAN ONLINE 
 

School Board Mtg 7pm 

21 MAY 22 MAY 
 
 

K1B 

23 MAY 24 MAY 

27 MAY 28 MAY 
 

Year 6 Bike Ed 

29 MAY 
 

Year 2 HASS 
Excursion 

 
K1A 

30 MAY 
 

House  
Cross Country 

31 MAY 
 

Assembly Rm 18 
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NAPLAN  Online 
NAPLAN Online has commenced and will conclude on 
Friday May 24. Students in Year 3 and 5 are showing 
their Personal Excellence and have adapted well to the 
new testing format. NAPLAN can be stressful for both 
students and parents. Some simple strategies that can 
be implemented at home to ease the stress 
throughout NAPLAN testing are; 
 

-Follow your usual routine 

-Eat a healthy breakfast 

-IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ ƴƛƎƘǘΩǎ ǎƭŜŜǇ 

-Encourage your child/ren to do the best they 
can. 

Interm Swimming  
This term is swimming term! In Week 6 and 7, students 

from Pre-Primary to Year 6 will 

have the opportunity to participate 

in Interm Swimming. Swimming 

information has been sent home 

with this newsletter, and we would 

appreciate a prompt return of 

notes and payment. If you have 

any questions regarding Interm Swimming, please 

contact the office.  

Eagles Cup 
Well done to the students that participated in the 

Eagles Cup Grading Round Robin last week. Following 

this grading a decision was made to leave the 

competition structure the same as in previous years, 

with all schools competing in the one competition. Mr 

Dawson and Ms Eley will finalise the notes and our 

home ground status in preparation for the first game 

next Tuesday 21 May. 

Walk 2 School  
This Friday 17 May is Walk to School Day. Our fantastic 

Your Move team have organised two group walks in 

the morning; one from Bob Thompson Gardens and 

the other from Strawberry Hill Farm. Both will depart 

at 8:15am for an 

approximate 8:30am 

arrival at school. 

Parent volunteers will 

be at both sites to 

help with supervision. 

Regards 

Mr Reece Smith   

Principa l

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
JUNIOR 

 
SENIOR 

Logan Jake 
Isabel Blake 
Sonny Brooke 
Sophia Josie 
Jobe Amaya 

RISE Stars 

 

Are you collecting Earn & Learn stickers for 

Albany Primary School?  We have a collection 

box in the School Office so bring in your stickers 

and completed sticker sheets! 

Hat & Play  
Even though the cooler 

weather is upon us, 

please remember your 

child needs a hat at 

school for all outside 

activities. 
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Congratulations  to Clarence with 702  Faction Points  

FACTION POINTS 

  

 

  

487  548  702  523  
 

Library News -  Book Fair 2019  
Thank you to all the students and families that supported our 

recent Book Fair in the Library. By hosting this Book Fair, we 

received commission on sales to the value of $1563.00. This 

money is used to buy more wonderful books for our School 

Library, so that all students can benefit.  

Special thank you to Dee Franey, Barry Evans, Marlene Bartley, 

Deya Offer and Mary Pumphrey for the work and time they put 

in each day to make the Book Fair a success. 

¢ƘŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ ǇƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎŜƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǿŜΩǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ 

as part of our commission.  Very exciting! 

ºÜÕäàÕÝâMç ºãæâÙæ 
Hello everyone ς there has been a real sense of 

enjoying these perfect autumn days; especially out on 

the playing fields and areas the students relax in ς it is 

good to reflect for one minute and be thankful for the 

sunshine. 

Social and Emotional - The internet is here to stay ς 

and during the last week I was fortunate enough to be 

invited into a Year 5/6 to have discussions with some 

ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀōƻǳǘ ōƻǘƘ ǘƘŜ άǿƻƴŘŜǊǎέ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 

άǇƛǘŦŀƭƭǎέƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŜǘΦ ²Ŝ ŎƻǾŜǊŜŘ ƘŜŀƭǘƘȅ ŀƴŘ 

unhealthy relationships and how they work in the on-

line world, including bullying and cyberbulling.  These 

discussions are aspects of the social and emotional 

health curriculum - lively discussions were held, and it 

was agreed we need to know how to keep ourselves 

safe in the on-line world, whilst being able to enjoy and 

learn from it.  

There are many achievements our students are 

making, both individually and as teams ς I hope to be 

ǘƻǳŎƘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǾŀƭǳŜ ƻŦ άǘŜŀƳ ǿƻǊƪ ŀƴŘ ǊŜǎƛƭiŜƴŎŜέ  ŀǎ 

empowering tools to build friendships, self esteem and 

co-operation with others in discussions to come. 

.ȅ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛǎ ƻǳǘ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǿƛƭƭ 

have happened, I hope yours was happy one. 

Suzy Anderson 
Albany Primary School Chaplain 
Tue Wed ς Even Weeks 
Tue,Wed,Thur ς Odd Weeks
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P & C  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ƻǳǊ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ǎǘŀƭƭΦ ²Ŝ ƘƻǇŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƘŀŘ ŀ 

ƎƻƻŘ aƻǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅΦ  

 

Uniform Shop  

The Uniform Shop is currently looking for new 

volunteers, after some long-time volunteers stepping 

down following years of volunteering. If you can spare 

45 minutes twice a term, please contact Rowena 

Metselaars at apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com or 

0409 927 459. 

Canteen  

Apologies for a typo on the Canteen menu; nachos are 
$5.50, not $5.00 as stated in the menu. 

Please remember the Canteen is no 
longer open on Mondays.  You will need 
to ensure you provide lunch for your 
children on that day each week.  

Your continued support of our canteen 
goes a long way.  

 

Walking School Bus 
We are looking for new volunteer supervisors so that we 
can have more children on the Walking School Bus. 
Specifically, we could use an extra person on 
Wednesday afternoons, but just putting your name 
down as an emergency stand-in for a regular volunteer 
would be a big help. Let us know what you can do and 
ǿƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ Řƻ ƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƎŜǘ ȅƻǳ ōǳǎȅΦ J Please 
contact Nico and Denise at 
apswalkingschoolbus@gmail.com 
 
Bob Thomson Gardens 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

afternoons 

Departs school (meeting point outside Kindy room) 

3:05pm arrives Bob Thomson Gardens 3:15pm 

Old Farm at Strawberry Hill 
Wednesday and Thursday afternoons 
Departs school (meeting point outside Kindy room) 
3:05pm arrives Strawberry Farm 3:15pm

Voluntary Contributions  
 

Reminder invoices were sent out at the commencement of this Term, and we would like to thank all the 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƎǳŀǊŘƛŀƴǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀƛŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎ ŦƻǊ нлмфΗ  tŀȅƳŜƴǘǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ 
made throughout the Term at the School Office via EFTPOS or cash, or via Direct Deposit.  Please read your 
invoice for more information regarding payment, or contact the School Office. 

School Car Park 
We remind all families that the School Car Park is a high-traffic area at the start and end of the school day.  Many children 
are waiting in the area and walking to and from vehicles.  Please use safe and respectful conduct when you are in this 
area.  We appreciate your patience in Ψwhat we know is sometimes a stressful environmentΩ. 
 

Dental Therapy  

Centre News  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Thank you to all families who have returned 
their forms to enrol with the School Dental 
Service.  We have re-issued enrolment 
forms to several students and would like 
those returned promptly if possible, to 
enable all students to be given access to 
appointments.  

 

Want to keep up to date 

with school news? Follow 

us on Facebook ς Albany 

Primary School WA 

 

mailto:apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com
mailto:apswalkingschoolbus@gmail.com
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https://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Payment&FORM=R5FD10
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Out A nd About At A.P.S   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Another ǇƘƻǘƻ ŦǊƻƳ aǊǎ IŜǿǎƻƴΩǎ 

Farewell assembly. 

Look how colourful our 

school is! This artwork is 

from Room 23 and Room 21. 

 

aǎ ²ǊƛƎƘǘΩǎ PP class have been learning about the 

parts of their body and where they are located. 
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Community News and Events  
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school.  We provide this space for community 

groups to advertise to the school community.  It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child. 

 

 

 

 

{t9/L![ {¦b5!¸ !w±h YL5Ω{ /[!{{ Chw !D9{ р-9 May 19th in the main 
hall @ Spencer Park Primary School from 12noon ς 3pm.  Friendship, fun 
& educational activities. $10 covers everything: too easy!  Space limited, 
BOOK NOW with Ashley (professional youth worker) at 0405 791 300.  
High teacher/student ratio; Working with Children Checks sorted. 

 


